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Special Purpose Meeting 

 

1. Special Purpose Meeting 

Attention all Musqueam Community Members, the audit-
ed financial statements for Fiscal Year March 31, 2021. This 
is an important meeting and you are encouraged to attend. 

Audited Financial Statements Presentation By 
~~~~~~BDO Canada LLP 

 

When: Thursday, November 25, 2021 

Time: 6:00 pm – Meeting will be called to order 

Where: Musqueam Community Centre Gymnasium 

 

Meeting will also be available via Zoom (Zoom Details to 
follow). 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
NOVEMBER 11 TH 

ST. MICHAELS’ 
CHURCH 

 

Sunday Mass will 
begin @ 1:00 PM.  

Come Join Us.  

 



MUSQUEAM 101 – Wednesday, November 10, 2021 
 
There will be no Musqueam 101 on November 10 
owing to the fall mini-break at UBC 
 
On November 17, Musqueam 101 will hold a book launch for Where 
the Power Is. This volume was co-authored by Jordan Wilson, Karen 
Duffek (MOA) and the late Bill McLennan. Over 80 Indigenous artists 
and knowledge keepers speak throughout the pages of this beautifully 
illustrated book.  
 
niʔ ʔəncə? (where?)  
Musqueam Elders Centre 
 

təmtem? (when?) 

Wednesday, November 17. Dinner will be served at 6:00 p.m. The 
presentation will start at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Please note: At this time Musqueam 101 is only for community 
members and Musqueam staff. 



 

 

Current Job Openings at Musqueam Indian Band: 

MIB is currently recruiting for: 

• Lands Governance Director 
• Housing Manager 
• Housing Admin Assistant 
• Band Secretary 
• Project Analyst 
• Agreements Liaison 
• Legal Analyst 
• Communications Assistant 

For more information or to apply for these and other positions, go to: 

https://can60.dayforcehcm.com/CandidatePortal/en-
US/musqueam/site/Community 

or call Human Resources at 604-263-3261, extension 3306 

 

 

https://can60.dayforcehcm.com/CandidatePortal/en-US/musqueam/site/Community
https://can60.dayforcehcm.com/CandidatePortal/en-US/musqueam/site/Community


MUSQUEAM INDIAN BAND 

OCTOBER 29, 2021 

The Musqueam Indian Band Administration and Chief & Council are in-

viting Musqueam Members who would like to attend a home Canucks 

game to sign up by following the link below. Please note that due to 

covid-19 this is the only way to register there will be no box to drop off 

hard copies. 

 

https://woobox.com/tmz6z2  

 

Guidelines for signing up/attending: 

 You only have to sign up once per season. 

 If you are unable to attend you must  return the tickets to the 

Musqueam             Administration Office, please do not give away. 

 You have to be able to provide own transportation to the game. 

 All covid-19 protocols must be followed. 

 

https://woobox.com/tmz6z2


 

HandyDART is TransLink's door-to-door, shared-ride service for 
community members experiencing limited mobility and/or require 
additional support taking transit in Metro Vancouver, including Treaty 
and reserve lands. 

Visit translink.ca/handydart for more information and to register for 
the service. 

Questions? 

Contact Access Transit Customer Care at 604.953.3680 for general 
enquiries about HandyDART. 
Monday to Friday 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. | excluding holidays 

 



2022 Graduates 

Grade 12 Musqueam band members are eligible to receive 

support for graduation costs including dinner tickets, 

outfits, and photos. Please contact the Education Depart-

ment for more information.  

2021 Graduates 

Musqueam band members that graduated from High 

School in 2021 may be eligible for a Musqueam Education 

Award; please submit a copy of your Dogwood Certificate 

and BC of Ministry of Education transcripts to the Educa-

tion Department, contact us for more information. 

Education  Department:  

Faye Mitchell, Education Manager:  

fmitchell@musqueam.bc.ca 

April Campbell, Learning Facilitator: 

learningfacilitator@musqueam.bc.ca 

Cary Campbell, School Bus Driver 

Dona Grant, School Bus Supervisor 

Ph. # 604 - 263 - 3261    Fax # 604 - 263– 4212     

Toll free:  1-866-282-3261 

 

Musqueam Education Notice Friday Nov 5, 2021 

Tutoring

If students require tutoring for the up-

coming school year please contact the 

Education Department so that we may 

offer assistance.   

SCHOOL CHEQUES 

November high school bus pass cheques are available for pick up at the band office.  
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MUSQUEAM NATIONAL NATIVE ALCOHOL & DRUG ABUSE PROGRAM 

Nicolette Moore offers support in:    

-Addiction support  -Treatment referrals or questions 

-Addition education  -Family Interventions  

Nicolette’s hours:   Monday- Wednesday 8:30-4:30 pm | Thursday 1-8 pm | Friday 8:30-4:30 pm  

  T:  236-558-8482   |  E: nnadap.nmoore@musqueam.bc.ca 

Brad Morin provides:  

 One to one, family, and group counselling whenever necessary and can also refer clients to other appropriate 
professionals. Follows up with clients returning from treatment and continue to offer them support as they 
maintain their sobriety.  

 Conduct outreach to community and Band Members 
 Makes referrals to detox, recovery houses, and treatment centres.  

Brad’s hours: Wednesday-Friday: 6pm-9pm | Saturday-Sunday: 1pm-5pm 

T: 604-652-1368  |  E: nnadap.bmorin@musqueam.bc.ca   

 

MUSQUEAM MENTAL HEALTH AND WELLNESS PROGRAM 

Janice Cross 

This confidential counseling services are available Monday-Friday: 8:30- 4:00pm to our Musqueam people via phone or 
virtually.  Call or email to and set up a time to talk to Janice Cross.  

Email: mentalwellness@musqueam.bc.ca       

For Private Counseling Call: 236-558-9977 

 

ART THERAPY FOR CHILDREN, YOUTH & ADULTS 

Janice Carroll, RCAT 

I am available Monday to Thursday from 830-430, for phone calls, emails or text conversations, and also, I can hold 
sessions via Zoom.   

I can be reached on my cell at:  778-829-0242 or my email is jcarroll@musqueam.bc.ca 

 

2SLGBTQ+ SUPPORT: TWO SPIRIT TUESDAY   

Dawn Marie, Trans Care Program Coordinator 

Dawn-Marie’s office hours in the Health Department are Thursday 10am – 3pm. 

PH: 1-236-558-9948 email:  LGBTQ@musqueam.bc.ca 

 

 

mailto:nnadap.nmoore@musqueam.bc.ca
x-apple-data-detectors://3/
mailto:nnadap.bmorin@musqueam.bc.ca
mailto:jcarroll@musqueam.bc.ca
mailto:LGBTQ@musqueam.bc.ca
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COMMUNITY HEALTH PROGRAM  

Crystal Point, RN, CHN 

MUSQUEAM PRE- AND POST-NATAL GROUP  

Are you pregnant or have you recently had a baby?  

The Musqueam Health Department offers some valuable incentives to pre-natal and post-natal families: 

From the onset of pregnancy, until 3 months postpartum we offer weekly $25.00 Save-on Foods Gift cards for nutritious 
foods such as – milk, eggs, cheese, fruits & vegetables to support healthy nutrition during pregnancy and breastfeeding.  

 Nursing pads, as needed 
 A one-time gift of an Electric Breast pump.  One per family 
 Welcome gift for your new baby  

To register for the Program, call the Community Health Nurse, Crystal Point, RN in the Health Department. 

Due to Public Health Guidelines, the Pre-Natal program is currently not meeting in person.  The Community Health 
Nurse is available to assist with maternal child health supports (electronically, virtually and/or home visit. 

Crystal Point, CHN:  Ph: 604-362-9200 | Email: chn@musqueam.bc.ca 

Arlene Haldane, Assist:  Ph: 604-655-0580 | Email: nurseassist@musqueam.bc.ca  

NEED HELP REGISTERING BABY FOR MSP/FNHA HEALTH BENEFITS? GIVE US A CALL!  

For assistance with registering your Newborn you may call Candice Sparkes: 604-269-3312.  

For questions or concerns about your Health Benefits or assistance with the PBC website or APP? You may contact: 
Ashlee Point 604-269-3395  

** Please stay tuned for updates on Musqueam’s Pre- and Post-Natal Luncheons – coming soon! 😊😊 . 

 

HOME & COMMUNITY CARE PROGRAM 

The Home Care Program is available to our community members to assist with hospital discharges, home care aides, all 
medical supplies & equipment.  

Home care services & medical equipment require a note from your doctor with your needs specified.   

Romeo’s Office Hours: Monday, Wednesday, Thursday & Friday from 8:30-5:30 Tuesdays - Off  

Phone: 604-269-3463 email:  homecare@musqueam.bc.ca  or nurseassist@musqueam.bc.ca  

 

HOME CARE CLIENTS:  If you will not be home during your scheduled HCA visit, please contact the Nurse Assistant, 
Arlene Haldane – 604 269 3354 or 604 655 0580.   

If there is no answer please leave a message.     *For Emergencies Call 911 * 

 

 

 

mailto:chn@musqueam.bc.ca
mailto:nurseassist@musqueam.bc.ca
mailto:homecare@musqueam.bc.ca
mailto:nurseassist@musqueam.bc.ca
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LAND BASED HEALING PROGRAM 

Patricia Isaac, Coordinator 

GARDEN BOXES HAVE ARRIVED! Call Trish to reserve yours today  

Elders, would you like to do some gardening in an easy to reach garden box?  

THE “LAND BASED HEALING” PROGRAM IN THE HEALTH DEPT. IS PROVIDING GARDEN 
BOXES TO ELDERS WITH LIMITED MOBILITY. THE LAND BASED HEALING PROGRAM IS 
NEW TO MUSQUEAM AND WE NEED YOUR KNOWLEDGE AND INSIGHT! THIS PROGRAM 
IS CREATED TO FACILITATE COMMUNITY MEMBERS CONNECTING TO THE LAND AS A 
WELLNESS PRACTICE. WE WILL DELIVER THE BOX AND SOIL TO YOU, AS WELL AS SOME 
SEASONAL PLANTS. 

WHAT: GARDEN BOXES THAT ARE ACCESSIBLE FOR ELDERS 

WHEN: MONTH OF OCTOBER 

WHO: CONTACT TRISH @ (778)239-4325 

 

THE LAND BASED HEALING PROGRAM IS HAPPY TO PRESENT  
CANADIAN FIREARM SAFETY COURSE (CFSC) 

Available to Musqueam community members age 12+ 
Please register early as there is limited capacity. Lunch will be provided on 
both days.  
This is a TWO-DAY program, offered at the Musqueam community Centre in 
November 2021 (exact date to be announced) 
To sign up please call/text/email 
Trish Isaak 778-235-4325 

Email: lbh@musqueam.bc.ca 

THIS COURSE INCLUDES 

o Safety rules (ACTS and PROVE). 
o Loading and unloading of 9 typical action types. 
o Firearms history. 
o Ammunition types (handgun, rifle and shotgun). 
o Best practices for using a firearm in the field or at the range. 
o Carrying positions and cleaning principles. 
o Overview of Canadian gun laws and regulations. 
o Hands-on practice session on deactivated firearms. 
o Federal multiple choice & practical tests (CFSC - non restricted). 
o Federal multiple choice & practical tests (CRFSC - restricted). 
o PAL application package, to be submitted to the CFO by the student after successful completion of the course. 
o Official RCMP CFSC/CRFSC course manual (free pdf). 

Any individual prohibited from possessing firearms cannot attend any of our firearms courses including the 
CFSC/CRFSC 

 

mailto:lbh@musqueam.bc.ca
http://flickr.com/photos/jitze1942/8744103350
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by/3.0/
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HEALTH PATIENT NAVIGATOR 

Lisa Mitchell 

Lisa Mitchell and I am the Patient Navigator in the Musqueam Health Department. I am available to assist and support 
community members on their healthcare journeys.  

If you have any questions regarding your health care coverage, FNHA Benefits, or need assistance filling out medical 
forms please do not hesitate to contact me.   

I am available Monday to Friday from 8:30am to 4:30pm by phone: 604-764-5349 or email: navigator@musqueam.bc.ca 

 

Did you know you can book your Lifelabs appointment online?  

Follow the steps below:  

STEP 1  STEP 2  STEP 3 

• Go to www.lifelabs.com 
• Click the blue button and 

select British Columbia 
• Scroll down and click on the 

red Book an Appointment 
button 

• Scroll down and enter your 
postal code and click Find  

• Select your preferred 
location, Dunbar PSC is 
the closest location to 
Musqueam, and click Book 
an Appointment 

• Review the patient 
instructions and click Next 

• Select an available timeslot 
from the monthly calendar  

• Create or log in to your 
existing My Care Compass 
account.  

• Review your appointment 
details and then click 
Confirm  

 

 

 

mailto:navigator@musqueam.bc.ca
http://www.lifelabs.com/
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SAFE DRINKING WATER MONITORING PROGRAM 

Charlene Campbell-Wood 

Drinking Water Quality 

British Columbia's drinking water at the tap is generally very safe. However, outbreaks of water-borne disease caused by 
pathogens (e.g., bacteria, protozoa and viruses) and chemicals occur from time to time. Pathogens usually get into 
drinking water supplies when lakes or streams, or community water-supply pipes or storage reservoirs, are contaminated 
by animal wastes or human sewage. 

Water suppliers are responsible for delivering safe drinking water that meets the requirements of the Drinking Water 
Protection Act and Drinking Water Protection Regulation, as well as the conditions set on their operating permits. These 
requirements include treating the water, if necessary, and ensuring water quality through monitoring. Water suppliers 
must notify the public when there is a potential or actual problem. 

The health authorities' drinking water officers are responsible for providing the oversight to ensure compliance and 
drinking water safety. Environmental health officers, public health engineers and medical health officers are also involved 
in this work. 

Water suppliers should contact their local drinking water officer and public health engineer before building or altering a 
drinking water supply system to determine if a construction permit is required. They must also ensure new drinking water 
systems have the proper certificates and approvals from other government ministries. 

Drinking water officers are mandated to apply and enforce the Drinking Water Protection Act and Drinking Water 
Protection Regulation. They monitor the operations of drinking water systems and act on any notices of threats to drinking 
water quality. Drinking water officers are responsible for issuing operating permits, and will work with water suppliers to 
help them achieve compliance with the legislation and the conditions on their permits. 

The health authorities use progressive enforcement to ensure compliance with the Drinking Water Protection Act and the 
requirement for the provision of potable drinking water. Part of this progressive enforcement involves requiring planning 
information from the water supplier that demonstrates, using critical time frames, that infrastructure and treatment 
upgrades are being addressed responsibly. 

For example, a water supplier can be required to have a cross-connection control program if so directed by a drinking 
water officer, or as part of a system assessment and response plan including time frames. 

Water suppliers are required to have the water from their systems analyzed for the presence of microbiological pathogens 
and other indicator organisms by a laboratory approved by the Provincial Health Officer. They must make the results of 
drinking water quality tests available in an annual report. 

For more information, see Shared Roles and Responsibilities in Protecting B.C. Drinking Water. 

 

 

 

 

http://bclaws.ca/EPLibraries/bclaws_new/document/ID/freeside/00_01009_01
http://bclaws.ca/EPLibraries/bclaws_new/document/ID/freeside/00_01009_01
http://www.bclaws.ca/EPLibraries/bclaws_new/document/ID/freeside/200_2003
http://lmlabs.phsa.ca/AboutUs/OurLaboratories/Enhanced+Water+Quality+Assurance+Program.htm
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/environment/air-land-water/water/water-quality/drinking-water-quality/shared-roles-and-responsiblities
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MUSQUEAM ELDERS 

Brenda Campbell, Elders Coordinator 

Elders Luncheons 

*Please note, that the Elder’s Centre has resumed operations and our regular bi-weekly luncheons, we will no longer be 
delivering luncheons door to door. 

The next scheduled Elder’s Luncheon is: 

Thursday November 18, 2021 

12 noon at The Elder’s Centre 

 

Elder Ladies Night 
  We will be starting up our Ladies Night once again on Tuesdays 

Time: 6:00 pm – 8:00 pm at Musqueam Elder’s Centre 

We bring a little snack to share with one another. 

Looking forward to seeing you all. 

Brenda Campbell, Elders Coordinator 
Musqueam Elder’s Centre 604-263-6312 
 

 

 

 

Monday Nov 8 
syəl̕ewəɬnet 

Tuesday Nov 9 
sθəmənts 

Wednesday Nov 10 
sɬixʷs 

Thursday Nov 11 
sχaʔaθəns 

Friday Nov 12 
 sɬˉq̓ecəss 

Ping pong 
tournament 

 

4:30-6:30  

Bingo 

 

4:30-6:00 

Bracelet Making 

 

4:00-6:30 

 Rock painting   

  

4:30-6:30 

Movie Night 

 

3:00-8:30 

 
 

Youth Centre 
Sandra Dan at the Youth Centre, 604-269-3452 Cell Phone 604-360-9171 

 Email: youthcentre@musqueam.bc.ca 

The Youth Centre will be open from 2:00 pm—9:00 pm Monday—Friday  

If your Child Is younger than 7 they must have a guardian who is older than 14 with them at all times who will 
care for them. Children 0-6 without a parent or guardian will be sent home.  
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(Clinic closed 12:00pm – 1:00pm for lunch) 
   

 
 

 
 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Monday  

Nov. 08 

Tuesday  

Nov. 09 

Wednesday  

Nov. 10 

Thursday  

Nov. 11 

Friday  

Nov. 12 

Karen Chandra, NP  

 

9:30am - 3:30pm 

 

Dr. Dumont, GP  

 

9:30am - 3:30pm 

Karen Chandra, NP  

 

9:30am - 3:30pm 

 

Traditional Healing and 
Song (Facebook Live)  

2:00pm – 2:30pm 

 

 

CLOSED FOR 
REMEMBRANCE 

DAY 

 

Karen Chandra, NP  

 

9:30am - 3:30pm 

 

MUSQUEAM PRIMARY CARE CLINIC 

Prescription running low? Please book an appointment a few days prior to running out of your medication.  

Nasal Naloxone kits are available for pick-up. Please check to see if your current Naloxone Kit has expired. 

 

 

Call 604-266-0043 to book an appointment 
Please leave a voicemail if you cannot get through - we will return your call as soon as possible. 

 

Musqueam Elders Centre, 4010 Si Lu Drive, Vancouver BC V6N 4K7 
Located in the Primary Care Trailer 

 

 

Missed your telehealth or in-person appointment? Call us to rebook for the next available date.  

Please be available 15 minutes before and after your scheduled appointment call.  

Walk/Drive-up Covid-19 Testing Site @ St. 
Vincent’s  
Entrance off West 33rd Avenue by Heather Street, 
Vancouver. 
Open daily 8:00am – 7:00pm (drop-in only) 
Ages 4+ 
Nasopharyngeal and saline gargle available. 

*Community members must identify that they are from 
Musqueam First Nation. 

Have a great weekend! 😊😊 

Take care, MIB Primary Care Clinic Staff 







Call for Artists!

How does xʷməθkʷəy̓əm picture
“The Soul of the Fraser”?

Environmental Documentary featuring Musqueam Indian 
Band is looking for MUSQUEAM ARTISTS to design a 

logo for the film!

Enter to win $1000

No age restriction. No purchase necessary.  All participants must identify as members of the 
xʷməθkʷəy̓əm (Musqueam) First Nation. NERV Productions Inc. will deliver to the grand prize 

winner a cheque valued at $1000. NERV Productions Inc. has final say on how much of the interview 
with the grand prize winner is edited into the documentary film. NERV Productions Inc. reserves the 

right to decide not to use the winning artwork for any materials.

Scan for info!



All images are taken from the film Soul of the 
Fraser, NERV Productions Inc. 2021

Soul of the Fraser
Logo Competition

Producers: Brendan Chu & Jakob 
Dawson

admin@nervproductions.com
604 396 1037

NERV Productions’ newest documentary, The Soul of the Fraser, features Musqueam Indian 
Band. We are looking for Musqueam Artists to design a logo for the film! The winner will 
receive a $1,000 cash prize and will have their piece featured in the film, along with an 
interview with the artist about the piece. 

Design a logo for the film:
● Prompt: What does the soul of the Fraser Estuary mean to you?
● Create a drawing, painting or digital rendition of what you feel represents the soul of 

this incredible region. This art piece should be suitable as the film’s title, it is 
encouraged that the piece includes the text “The Soul of the Fraser”. 

● High-Resolution Digital files or scans required in a .PNG format
●  Deliver your contest entry files via email to admin@nervproductions.com with the 

email subject line as “Musqueam Logo Contest”. Please include your full name in the 
email. 

●  All participants must identify as members of the Musqueam Indian Band. 
● Competition ends on December 1st at 12:00am Midnight, a winner will be announced 

on December 5th! 
● If you have any questions regarding the contest or submission, contact us via 

admin@nervproductions.com 

About the Doc: In beautiful British Columbia, Canada, follow an ensemble cast ranging from 
a former government worker turned activist to a boat captain with an indigenous family 
history long forgotten, as they search for a way to save what's left of the Fraser Estuary. This 
documentary feature uses the estuary as a case study proving a lack of environmental 
stewardship as a result of indigenous suppression. 

Fine Print: No age restriction. No purchase necessary. All participants must identify as 
members of the xʷməθkʷəy̓ əm (Musqueam) First Nation. NERV Productions Inc. will deliver 
to the grand prize winner a cheque valued at $1000. NERV Productions Inc. has final say on 
how much of the interview with the grand prize winner is edited into the documentary film. 
NERV Productions Inc. reserves the right to decide not to use the winning artwork for any 
materials.



This stand-alone installation will be at a prominent corner along Arbutus

Greenway, and will increase recognition of Musqueam's ancestral

territory in the area. 

No specific type of installation is currently defined. Artists are

encouraged to be creative about how this space could be used. 

Open to emerging and established Musqueam artists working in a style

that is reflective of Musqueam culture. 

Calling all Musqueam artists! 

Artist Opportunity:

Sperling Substation (BC Hydro)

Musqueam and BC Hydro are seeking an art installation for the

corner of King Edward and Arbutus.

Submission deadline: December 1, 2021

For more information, visit www.musqueam.bc.ca/artist-opportunity-sperling-bchydro
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